## NORTH DELTA PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT, INC. 220 POWER DRIVE + POST OFFICE BOX 1488 + BA ESVILLE, MISSISSIPPI 38606 PHONE (642) 561-4109 - PAX (642) 561-4112

March 21, 2023

Mayor Glenn Billingsley Town of Coldwater Post Office Box 352 Coldwater, Mississippi 38618

Dear Mayor Billingsley:

North Delta Planning and Development District, Inc. (NDPDD) supports the Town of Coldwater's efforts to improve the Police Department's technology and equipment. It is our understanding that these improvements will help the department comply with all Federal and State requirements. The addition of the new technology and equipment will also allow the Town of Coldwater's Police Department to provide better services to their citizens.

Again, we appreciate the opportunity to provide NDPDD's support of this worthwhile project. If we can be of further assistance, please let me know.

Sincerely,

James W. Curcio Executive Director



## **Tate County Economic Development Foundation**

March 21, 2023

RE: City of Coldwater Police Grant Proposal

To: Concerned Parties

The Tate County Economic Development Foundation proudly endorses the efforts of the Town of Coldwater to improve the effectiveness of the Coldwater Police by upgrading technology available to the police department. The proposed project is to move the Town of Coldwater Police Department from the current outdated technology (pen and paper) in their mobile cruisers to electronic devices. These devices (radios, laptops, license dipper, ticket printers, etc.) along with required software will assist in completing citations, crime reporting and court case management. The ADSI software provides electronic record management which collects data for inputting into National Incident-Based Reporting System (NIBRS)

As the lead economic and community development, and Chamber of Commerce organization we are involved with helping our communities stay safe and livable, and effective and efficient policing is important to that mission. This grant will help improve the Town of Coldwater and all of Tate County. Please feel free to contact me for any questions.

Sincerely,

J. Britt Herrin, EDFP, PCED

**Executive Director** 





District 3 Supervisor
Tony M. Sandridge, Board President

March 21, 2022

The Honorable Trent Kelly United States House of Representatives 2243 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly:

The Tate County Board of Supervisors is in full support of the grant for the Town of Coldwater Police Department to enhance their technology in regard to their line of communication with mobile radios, laptops, software, etc. The Police Department would allow for open communication between neighboring law enforcement agencies throughout the city, county and surrounding counties. Our communities in Tate County rely on our emergency services to keep our communities safe for businesses and residents alike.

It is imperative for the Town of Coldwater to be prepared to respond and offer assistance to our communities, businesses and industries in an effective and efficient matter. Please consider the Town of Coldwater's grant application. The Tate County Board of Supervisors is in full support of the awarding of the grant to the Town of Coldwater Police Department.

Yours in Service,

Tony Sandridge Board President

Cc: Town of Coldwater